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The Honorable Patrick Penn, Chairperson 

House Committee on Legislative Modernization 

300 SW 10th Avenue, Room 218-N 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Penn: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2060 by Joint Committee on Information Technology 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2060 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2060 would require the Information Technology Executive Council (ITEC) to report 

information regarding integrating all information technology and cybersecurity services for state 

educational institutions into the Office of Information Technology Services to the Joint Committee 

on Information Technology.  The bill would also require ITEC to report information regarding 

integrating all Executive Branch information technology services under OITS and information 

regarding an estimated project cost to provide information technology to judicial agencies, 

including state and county-funded judicial branch district court employees, to the Joint Committee 

on Information Technology.  

 

 The Office of Information Technology Services indicates enactment of the bill would not 

have a fiscal effect on the agency.  

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Adam C. Proffitt 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

cc: Brian Reiter, Office of Information Technology Services  


